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Grand Knight Chris Nsor 994-1985 
 asukokim@ca.rr.com  
Chaplain Fr. Binh Nguyen 826-0760 
 frbinh@sticypress.org 

Deputy Grand Knight Paulo Morales 761-4287(H) 296-8360(C) 
 pmmorales7@yahoo.com  
Chancellor David Dunn 252-3588(C) 
 Dadunn528@yahoo.com 
Warden Jorge Rodriguez (562)865-7090(H) (562)522-8342(C) 
  morenokids82@gmail.com 

Recorder  David Hallum (562)235-3588(H) (562)235-3588(C) 
    David_hallum@msn.com 

Financial Secretary Michael Mercer 821-4276 
 Mmercer38@gmail.com 

Treasurer Bill Mead (562)865-0450(H) (714)349-8538(C) 
 willyme@aol.com  

Advocate Bobby Velasquez PGK, PFN, PDD, DM 816-5037 
 Bvl7cpo@gmail.com 

Inside Guard Curtis E. Fuller 615-0733(C) 
 circlehook55@att.net 

Outside Guard Anthony Bucag 620-9326(C) 
 abucag@yahoo.com 

1 Year Trustee William J. Serb III PGK* 826-6029 
 Serbthe3rd@att.net 

2 Year Trustee Rolando Arenz DD, PGK* (562)708-0258 
    rollya@verizon.net 

3 Year Trustee Richard Tkach PGK* 829-7289 
    Tkman9291@aol.com       

Lecturer Irvin Cuevas (562)594-8081(H) (310)480-8281(C) 
 irvcuevas@gmail.com  

Field Agent Mark McEniry FIC (562)493-3394(W) (562)682-3394(C) 

 Mark.mceniry@kofc.org 

District Deputy Rolando Arenz DD, PGK (562)708-0258 
 rollya@verizon.net 

* Note*  

These Knights are designated as Alternate Delegates, their duty is to fill in for the 

GK or DGK when they are unable to carry out their duties such as attending 

meetings. 
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Andrea Love (passed away during Christmas season) Eugene St. Amant’s Daughter 

Ceylon Lamber – Grand Knight Fullerton Council 

Patricia –Wife of Lloyd Duronslet PGK 

Ida Mae & Donald Durensky 

 

 

Dan Rozak (healing from surgery) 

Dr. Paredes Modesto (health issues)     Robert Escobar     Don Gargiulo PGK      

George Kubeck      Al Castellano      John Oliver      

 George Limar     Mario Bica  (paralysis)     Sam Gloriso (kidney failing) 

 

 

Shilo (two deaths in family), Paul J.’s Dad (heart surgery) – Arthur Castro’s Friend’s 

Jenny Hayden (fall with broken bone’s) – Bill Serb PGK’s Friend 

John Saliba     Bob Serb (chemotherapy for cancer) – Bill Serb PGK’s Brother 

Rose – Carlos Chavez PGK’s Wife      Kelly Ann Ford-Harris (breast cancer) 

           Sherel Pringle, Vernon Woods Jenny Hayden, Kevin Duronslet (bone cancer), Gary Woods, 

Patricia Cambel (stroke), Kathy Albright, Ed Pajario (colon cancer) 

 - Lloyd Duronslet PGK’s Family & Friends 

Jim Mangrum, Linda Alder - Family & Friends of John Oliver 
 

Reminder – To have anyone placed on this list you can send information to our 

Grand Knight or directly to our Bulletin Editor. 
 

   Sick & Distressed 



 

 

 

 

 

Dear Brother Knights, 

 

 I Hope all of you are doing well and getting ready for lent. A big thank you to all the 

brother knights who helped in making our last pancake breakfast a success. 

  

 Pease join me in welcoming these new members into our council: Robert Saliba, 

Thomas Saliba, Fr. Isabelo Abuan III and Joel Martinez. When you see them in our next 

member meeting, talk to them and share your fraternal experience with them. 
 

 Our next major event is our Friday Fish Fry, starting Friday February 16, 2024 through 

Friday March 22, 2024. We will also be selling raffle tickets for the Hyatt Vacation resort Club 

located in Escondido, California. This will help raise funds for our council.  More details will be 

given at the next member meeting. Remember that we will need everyone’s help. Please try and 

sign-up for two or more shifts.  

  

Remain blessed. 
Chris Nsor 

  
 

 

Grand Knight 
 

 

 

 

  

 

 
 
 
 
 

 

 
 

 [Truck – Boat – Rv – Trailer – etc.] 

To Your Council 
We (Your church) get the funds – You get the write off 

  (714) 768-2757 

 

 

 



 

January Meeting 

                  Deacon Del Davis 

$10.00 

 

 February Meeting = $20.00 

  

          March Meeting = $90.00 

 

                God’s Love  
 

 Isiah 49: 13-16   (13) sing O heavens! Be Joyful, O earth! And break out in singing, O 

mountains! For the Lord has confronted His people, and will have mercy on His afflicted. (14) But 

Zion said, “The Lord has forsaken me.” (15) Can a women forget her nursing child, and not have 

compassion on the son of her womb? Surely they may forget, yet I will not forget you (16) See I have 

inscribed you on the palms of My hands.” 

 

 Romans 8:35 who shall separate us from the Love of Christ? Romans 8: 39 neither height 

nor depth, nor anything else in all creation, will be able to separate us from the love of God that is in 

Christ Jesus the Lord. 

 

 Life with its ever changing circumstances can sometimes leave us with feelings of distress, 

abandonment and anxiety but Gods love is constant and never changing. He promises us that nothing 

can separate us from Him, and that we are inscribed on the palms of His hands forever. 

 

 I Corinthians 13:7 Love never stops being patient, never stops believing, never stops hoping 

and never gives up.  

The nail pierced hands of Jesus reveal the love-filled heart of God. 

HAPPY VALENTINES DAY 
NSS 

 

 
.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

   We support him financially as 

   well as in our Prayers 

 



 

 

  

Dear Brother Knights, 
 

GADZOOKLES (yes, that really is a word), we will soon begin the second month of this new 

year…So let us look to the many events we have for the month of February and let us join each other 

in serving each our other, our families, parish and our communities! 
 

Saturday, February 3rd, 6:30pm 
Exemplification for new members joining the Knights of Columbus.  The event with take place in 

the Parish Hall, St. Irenaeus Church.  There will be a dinner following the ceremony with dinner 

coming from Dominic’s Ristorante Italiano. 
 

*If you have not done so already, please RSVP to Rolly Arenz, so that we have a head count for the 

evening repast. 
 

Saturday, February 3rd, 7 AM 
HOPE food distribution in the main parking lot of St. Irenaeus Church/School. Please come out and 

show your support for the HOPE program as they provide food to the many, in the community. 
 

Wednesday, February 7th, 7 PM 
Council planning meeting, in classroom #7, at St. Irenaeus Elementary School. 
 

FEBRUARY 14th - Valentine’s 💘 Day  
 

FEBRUARY 14th - Ash Wednesday  
 

Wednesday, February 14th, 5:30 PM (Social)/7 PM (Meeting) 
The meeting will be in the ED. Building. There will be a light snack, prior to the meeting. 
 

Friday, February 16th 
This is our Annual Fish Fry that will take place in the Parish Hall. 
 

Saturday, February 17th, 7 AM 
HOPE food distribution in the main parking lot of St. Irenaeus church/school. Please come out and 

show your support for the HOPE program as they provide food to the many, in the community. 
 

Friday, February 23rd 
This is our Annual Fish Fry that will take place in the Parish Hall. 
 

We have many events in the month of February which translates to many opportunities to come and 

meet your fellow parishioners, and show them a little about our brotherhood in the Knights of 

Columbus and some of the many things we do!  Stay well and serve well, my Brother Knights! 
 

Paulo Morales 

 
 

Deputy Grand Knight 

 

 

Paul Newman     Jorge Rodriguez     Rolly Arenz PGK, DD     David Skorupinski 

Willy Aguilar     Arthur Castro     Jack Muellerleile     Tom Cramp     Bill Mead 

David Hallum     Bobby Velasquez PGK, PFN, PDD, DM     Mike Mercer 

Dante Garcia     Bill Serb PGK     Frank Faecke     Louis Bloch     George Del Hierro 

Aaron Salida     Pablo Nowell     Rob Johnson     Rick Tkach PGK     Anthony Uy 

David Dunn     Mark McEniry FIC     Chris Nsor GK 



 

 

 

Dear Brother Knights, 

 

 Thank you to all the brothers who have paid their annual dues from the emailed statement. 

You saved a lot of time and expense printing, folding, envelope stuffing, stamping, and mailing.  

Our Council now has 158 members, with 113 being regular members, 2 have “Honorary” status, and 

43 have “Honorary Life” status. “Honorary” status is bestowed by Supreme Council on members 

who have at least 25 years of consecutive service and turn 65 years old. “Honorary Life” status is 

then achieved when an Honorary member turns 70. 

 

The Special Assessments included with this year’s dues included: 

 $2.00 for Culture of Life, which supports activities at Supreme for protection of the unborn 

 $3.65, which is a State Council fund assisting brother Knights in financial need 

 $5.00 to assist brother Knights in our Council who have financial hardship for dues payment 

 $10.00 for Ukraine Relief Fund. All funds collected go to Supreme for refugee assistance. 

  

 The drawing for early dues payment will be done at our February Members Meeting on 

February 14th, which is also Ash Wednesday. The winner will have their $32.00 dues refunded. 

The name drawn for Good of the Order in January was Deacon Del Davis, but unfortunately, he was 

not present. Next month’s drawing will be for $20.00. 

 

 `Thank you, also, to those of you who returned your Fraternal Survey Forms, as the 

information contained in them is very important for Supreme to maintain our designation as an IRS 

recognized charity.  This form has changed significantly from previous years due to the Faith in 

Action programs, which include activities specific to Faith, Family, Community, and Life.  

 

 Stay on the lookout for details about our Lenten Fish Fry’s, which will begin February 

16th. Our diners are looking forward to the fellowship of indoor dining once again. Be sure to tell all 

your friends, as we need to have good turnouts. 

 

 I hope to see all of you at our Members Meeting on February 14th.   

 

Vivat Jesus ! 

 
Financial Secretary 

mmercer38@gmail.com 

 



 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

Contact Ray Richmond 714-827-4206 



 

 
 

 
  

  

2nd H.O.P.E. FOOD BAGGING 7:00 AM 

3rd H.O.P.E. FOOD DISTRIBUTION 7:00 AM 

3rd COUNCIL EXEMPLICATION in Church after 5:00 PM Mass 

7th PLANNING MEETING – Rm7 7:00 PM 

12th LINCOLN’S BITHDAY” 

13th STROVE TUESDAY BREAKFAST – Hall 7:00AM 

13th 4th DEGREE MEETING 7:30 PM 

14th “VALENTINE’S DAY” 

14th ASH WEDNESDAY” 

14th MEMBERSHIP MEETING – Ed Building or Hall 7:00 PM 

16th H.O.P.E. FOOD BAGGING 7:00 AM 

16th FISH FRY 5:00-8:00 PM 

17th H.O.P.E. FOOD DISTRIBUTION 7:00 AM 

19th “WASHINGTON’S BIRTHDAY” (Observed) 

22nd “WASHINGTON’S BIRTHDAY” 

22nd CHAPTER MEETING 7:00 PM 

23rd FISH FRY 5:00-8:00 PM 

 

 

 

1st H.O.P.E. FOOD BAGGING 7:00 AM 

1st FISH FRY 5:00-8:00 PM 

2nd H.O.P.E. FOOD DISTRIBUTION 7:00 AM 

6th PLANNING MEETING – Rm7 7:00 PM 

8th FISH FRY 5:00-8:00 PM 

10th DAYLIGHT SAVING TIME BEGINS 

12th 4th DEGREE MEETING 7:30 PM 

13th MEMBERSHIP MEETING – Ed Building 7:00 PM 

15th H.O.P.E. FOOD BAGGING 7:00 AM 

15th FISH FRY 5:00-8:00 PM 

16th H.O.P.E. FOOD DISTRIBUTION 7:00 AM 

17th “ST. PATRICK’S DAY” 

22nd FISH FRY 5:00-8:00 PM 

23rd FISH FRY 5:00-8:00 PM 

24th “PALM SUNDAY” 

28th CHAPTER MEETING 7:00 PM 

29th “GOOD FRIDAY” 

31st “EASTER SUNDAY” 



 

 

 

My dear brothers, 
 

 It has been a whirlwind January with so many opportunities to serve our Parish and our 

council.  I hope that you have had an opportunity to serve and experience the joy and peace that 

comes with serving alongside your Brother Knights. 
 

 We are a band of brothers, like any other group of men who come together for a unifying 

purpose.  We support and pray for each other and take interest in each other’s joys and sorrows. 
 

 To our newly Exemplified Brothers, Thanks be to God!  We are so thankful that you are here 

and that we could celebrate this joyous occasion with you! 
 

 For those of you who attended the Mater Dolorosa retreat, I hope that your spirit has been 

renewed by the beauty of the retreat and that you have learned or experienced something that has 

rekindled your faith.  I'd love to hear about it. 
 

 We are heading into Lent, which I have to tell you, is another favorite season of mine.  What 

will we give up that is holding us back from loving Christ completely?  What will we add to our life 

that helps us draw closer to Christ?  I personally want to get back to a daily reading of the scriptures.  

When I was coming into the church and reading the words of the New Testament with brand new 

eyes, I would wake up early in the morning and sit in my favorite spot and open the bible wide, 

bending the binding back so that I could literally pull myself close into the Word.  I want those days 

back.  I want that fire back. 
 

 There are so many responsibilities that pull on our lives.  It can be overwhelming to make an 

adjustment or take on one more thing.  If you are struggling, find any time that you can have a 

moment to yourself and just listen in silence to God’s still small voice.  If you hear nothing, be still 

and know that he is God and that he is our refuge and strength and that he loves you completely. (1 

Kings, Psalm 46) 
 

 I love each and every one of my Brother Knights.  I love your gifts and talents. I love 

learning from you and sharing with you.  If life has kept you away from the Knights for a time, know 

that we are here and that we are praying for you.  When the season comes for you to return, we will 

receive you with open arms. 
 

 Have a beautiful, thoughtful and enriching Lenten Season.  Thank you for all that you do.  

You are recognized and appreciated. 
 

Vivat Jesus! 

 

 

David Dunn 

dadunn528@yahoo.com 

WE4-39-1-10 "Antelope" 



 

 

 

 

 

 The month of December brought us the Birth of Jesus Christ and the feast of the Holy 

Innocents. Ten Parishioners from St. Irenaeus attended the walk at Our Lady of Guadalupe in 

La Habra. Bishop Vann presided at mass with their new Pastor Father William Golden. Next 

month the Walk for Life events are being held all over the USA. Please support Life events and 

pray for the Mothers and unborn babies all over the world. 

 

Vivat Jesus 

Curtis Fuller  

Pro-Life Chairman  

 

 

 

 

 

Medardo Robles 2/1 Bob Sgobba 2/3 Frank Reis 2/11 

Arthur Castro 2/12 John Muellerleile 2/17 Donald Gargiulo PGK 2/19 
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GLENDALE WINTER WONDERLAND 

By Frank Faecke 
 

 Our son Bill and his wife Ronit invited us to spend three days after Christmas with them and 

their sons Samuel (almost 3) and Santiago (one and 3 months.) Ronit created a schedule and e-

mailed it to us. Our daughter Renee kindly drove wife Julie, son Andrew, and me to the Regency 

Inn, Eagle Rock on Thursday, December 28, which was the Feast of the Holy Innocents whom crazy 

King Herod had killed in his mad search for baby Jesus. He was not a good family man! 
  

 It was only an hour drive, and the manager had our comfortable room cleaned and ready for 

our early arrival just after 2 pm. Next we met Bill and Ronit and the boys in downtown Glendale, 

CA. Holiday crowds of every nationality and culture roamed the decorated streets listening to 

Christmas music. We dined outside at a French restaurant on fresh sandwiches and salads. Renee ate 

two empanadas (barbeque and apple) from a Mexican restaurant next door to our courtyard. 
 

 We departed for our evening reservation at beautiful Descanso Gardens at 5:40 pm. For 

almost two hours we strolled through eight different sections. The first was an enormous field of 

alternating white, aqua, red, purple, and green lights shaped like tulips. The colors undulated as 

waves. Next were red and white geometric shaped lights that looked like Muslim designs. Beside 

that a nine-sided star reflected light as a spotlight bounced off of it. I photographed Samuel next to a 

ten foot geometric five-sided creation. Although we were dressed for the winter, the cold air hit us as 

we passed through a lighted tunnel covered with vines and lighted up in white! 
  

 Through that structure we came to a green gazebo with swirling white lights around it. After 

that I snapped a picture of Santiago sitting on Bill’s shoulders and staring in amazement through the 

fog lighted by white lights around an enormous tree. From there we sauntered past a huge round 

white ball representing the moon with its white light bouncing off a small pond. Nearby was a 

garden of live trees each surrounded by three circles of white lights. Another set of tall trees and 

flickering lights that resembled either stars or fire flies in the night sky greeted us! 
 

 Then we came to a twenty to thirty foot lighted creation supported by seven lighted arms. 

We photographed Bill and Ronit and the grandsons inside it. The trail took us to an enchanted village 

of small to much larger tiny homes constructed from stained glass pieced together. Samuel was in 

seventh Heaven as he entered each home and made himself at home! There were a number of blue, 

white, and yellow lighted benches outside the homes. 

   
 The next section had a Japanese Teahouse and koi ponds. A metal sign showed it was “a gift 

to the county of Los Angeles for the enjoyment of all dedicated June 3, 1966,” from the Descanso 

Gardens Guild, Inc. The last area was lighted by tall metal structures with green lights, followed by 

another forest with lights resembling stars. 

[Continued on Next Page] 



 

 

[  Continued from Previous Page]   

 

 Following the amazing Descanso Gardens, Bill and Ronit treated us to freshly baked 

chocolate chip cookies and hot tea. At 9:40 pm we departed for our motel. We foolishly stayed up to 

12:45 am watching an old Perry Mason show. Once you start, you just have to see the ending! 
 

 On Friday, December 29, we were treated to a delicious breakfast at Bill and Ronit’s home. 

We dined on fresh bagels topped with cream cheese, scrambled eggs, and fresh fruit with coffee and 

orange juice. Bill and Ronit walked with the boys and put them down for a nap while the rest of us 

headed to one of my favorite places, the Gene Autry Western Heritage Museum, founded in 1988. 

We toured it from 11:30 am to 2:10 pm. Years ago Renee treated me to that museum for Fathers’ 

Day. In the outside courtyard we saw Christmas trees and a sleight. Inside the curator had made a lot 

of changes from the museum I had seen earlier.  
  

 He apparently wanted to present diverse views of the Old West, such as a photograph, 

entitled “Gay Rodeo Archives.” It was taken of 14 cowboys who participated in the Golden State 

Gay Rodeo, begun in 1985 just two miles from the Autry Museum at the Los Angeles Equestrian 

Center.  

[Continued Next Month]  

         

 

My Brother Knights, 
 

 Happy New Year to you all and I hope you stick to your New Year resolution. What is 

Protocol and how does it pertain to you at our Council meetings? Protocol is a system of rules that 

explain the correct conduct and procedures to be followed in formal situations. We need to be 

reminded now and then when you're at our council meeting.  When a member wishes to speak, he 

does so by rising from his seat, addressing the chair by saying "Worthy Grand Knight" and renders 

the salute. (Representing the tree of the Cross, the member makes a vertical motion, with his arm and 

vertically opened hand from top to bottom. The presiding officer recognizes the speaker by 

announouncing his name and rendering the salute in return. (Representing the arms of the Cross, the 

presiding officer makes a horizontal motion, with his arm and horizontally open hand, from left to 

right. the presiding officer should at all times refer to and address the officers by their proper title. 

Hope you follow this rule.  
 

 Fourth Degree Exemplification will be held on Saturday, February 17, 2024 at St. Mel 

Catholic Church, 4140 Corona Avenue, Norco, Ca 92860. The next Exemplification for Orange 

County will not be held till September. If you are interested in joining the 4th Degree let me know. 

The fee for joining the 4th Degree is still $70 in which you receive a 4th Degree pin and a baldric. 
 

Vivat Jesus 

 
 

Bobby Velasquez, PGK, PFN, PDD, DM 

Advocate 



 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

Compton Taylor – Louis Fezza – Ted Sacks – Paul Schuster – Michael Bankers  

Gordon Johnson  – Robert Megill – Carlos Chavez – Bobby Velasquez – LaVerne Schuster 

Conrado Sevilla – Earl Smith - Carl Cholewinski – Mark Magyar – Jesse Torres – Thomas 

Nagle Ira Pringle – Don Nadeau - Joseph Lodding – Donald Gargiulo – Kenneth Peterson 

Lloyd Duronslet – William J. Serb III – Peter A. Morales – Virgil Smith – Rolando Arenz 

Richard Tkach 



 

 

  

                                            
 

 

Program Director Paulo Morales – pmmorales7@yahoo.com 761-4287(H) 296-8360(C)   

 Faith Director Frank Faecke – faj8930@sbcglobal.net 768-2757 

   Vocations chairman/RSVP Benjamin Servin – cynthiabenjaminservin@gmail.com (562)805-0501   

   Spiritual Retreats & Devotions Chairman Open  

   Building the Domestic Church Kiosk Frank Faecke – fjf5176@gmail.com 768-2757 

   Sick & Distressed William Serb III PGK – serbthe3rd@att.net 826-6029 

   Holy Hour Kenneth Harper – kennyboy.191@aol.com (562)261-4049 

   Into the Breach Rick Tkach PGK – Tkman9291@aol.com 829-7289 

   Bereavement Liaison Rolly Arenz PGK – Rollya@verizon.net (562)708-0258 
Community Programs Director Benjamin Servin – cynthiabenjaminservin@gmail.com (562)805-0501  
   Social Activities Chairman George Del Hierro – georgedelhierrio.yahoo.com 488-3241 

   Blood Drive Chairman Rolando Arenz PGK – Rollya@verizon.net (562)708-0258  

   Coats for Kids Jerry Pyne – jerrypyne@aol.com 522-0212 

   Wheelchair Mission Rick Tkach PGK – tkman9291@aol.com 829-7289 

   Health Services Chairman Dr. Modesto Paredes – maparedes02@aol.com 248-9183 

   Ride Share Chairman Open 

   Free Throw Contest Chairman   Rolly Arenz PGK – rollya@verizon.net (562)708-0258 

   Shrove Tuesday Breakfast Chairman Open 

   Habitat for Humanity Chairman Open 

   Essay & Poster Contest Chairman Rolly Arenz PGK – rollya@verizon.net (562)805-0501 

   Vehicle Donation Chairman Frank Faecke – fjf5176@gmail.com 768-2757 

   Publicity Chairman Irv Cuevas – irvcuevas@gmail.com (310)480-8281 

Life Programs Director Rick Tkach PGK – tkman9291@aol.com 829-7289  

   Pro-life Chairman Curtis Fuller – circlehook55@yahoo.com 615-0733 

   Special Olympics Chairman Rick Tkach PGK – tkman9291@aol.co 829-7289 

   Pennies from Heaven Open  

   Novena for Life Open 

   Mass for People with Special Needs Rick Tkach PGK – tkman9291@aol.com 829-7289 

   Special Needs Drive Rick Tkach PGK – tkman9291@aol.com 829-7289 

   Mother’s Day Flower Sales Daniel Rozak – tanddan@gmail.com 723-2555 

Family Activities Director Jeff Giacomi – jeffgomi@gmail.com (562)234-9651 

   Food for Families (H.O.P.E.) Kevin Connell – kpconnell1@yahoo.com 821-7576 

   Consecration of the Holy Family Brian Cota – bmnc09@yahoo.com (562)335-0809 

   Family of the Month Bobby Velasquez PGK,PFN,PDD,DM – bvl7cpo@gmail.com 816-5037 

   Family Annual Picnic Jorge Rodriguez – jarodrig@icloud.com (562)522-8342 

   Family Social Night Open  

   Valentine Ladies Night George Del Hierro – georgedelherrio@yahoo.com 488-3241 

   Christmas Party George Del Heirro – georgedelherrio@yahoo.com 488-3241 

   Trunk or Treat Kevin Connell – kpconnell1@yahoo.com 821-7576 

 Louis Bloch – louisbloch@gmail.com (562)229-6040 

   Cub & Boy Scout Chairman Rolly Arenz PGK – rollya@verizon.net (562)708-0258 

Membership Director Vacant  

   Retention Committee Rick Tkach PGK – tkman9291@aol.com 829-7289 

    Bobby Velasquez PGK,PFN,PDD,DM – bvl7cpo@gmail.com 816-5037 

   Phone Captain Louis Bloch – Louis.bloch@gmail.com (562)229-6040(C) 

Bulletin Editor Bill Serb PGK – serbthe3rd@att.net 826-6029 

 
 

mailto:pmmorales7@yahoo.com
mailto:CIRCLEHOOK55@YAHOO.COM
mailto:Louis.bloch@gmail.com


 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 714.888-6692 



 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 


